His Excellency the President of the Republic of Zimbabwe 

Robert G. Mugabe  

Office of the President 

Munhumutapa Building

Samora Machel Avenue 

Harare, Zimbabwe

Your Excellency,

I am writing to you on a matter that requires your immediate attention.  As you probably know, Pastor Evan Mawarire, a human rights defender and leader of the #ThisFlag movement in Zimbabwe, was arrested again on 1 February on arrival at Harare International Airport.  He was initially charged with ‘subverting a constitutional elected government’ and now faces additional charges of ‘insulting the flag of Zimbabwe’.  

Mr. Mawarire has not been brought before a court and I am deeply concerned that Pastor Evan Mawarire’s arrest and detention are an attempt to intimidate him and keep him from his human rights work. 
I believe that Evan’s detention is intended to obstruct his work as a human rights defender and adds to the growing trend by the state to harass and intimidate activists and human rights defenders. 
I urge you to take the following immediate steps to correct this unjust and critical situation:
· I call upon you to immediately and unconditionally release Evan Mawarire, as he has been detained solely for the peaceful exercise of his rights as enshrined in the Zimbabwe constitution and regional and human rights law and standards;
· I urge you to ensure the criminal justice system is not misused to target or harass human rights defenders;
· Lastly, I call upon you to take all steps necessary to end the practice of arbitrary arrest and unlawful detention of human rights activists.
Thank you for your prompt attention to this terrible injustice taking place in Zimbabwe.

Sincerely,  

Ambassador Ammon Machingambi Mutembwa

Embassy of Zimbabwe

1608 New Hampshire Avenue

Washington, DC 20009

Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to you on a matter that requires your immediate attention.  As you probably know, Pastor Evan Mawarire, a human rights defender and leader of the #ThisFlag movement in Zimbabwe, was arrested again on 1 February on arrival at Harare International Airport.  He was initially charged with ‘subverting a constitutional elected government’ and now faces additional charges of ‘insulting the flag of Zimbabwe’.  

Mr. Mawarire has not been brought before a court and I am deeply concerned that Pastor Evan Mawarire’s arrest and detention are an attempt to intimidate him and keep him from his human rights work. 

I believe that Evan’s detention is intended to obstruct his work as a human rights defender and adds to the growing trend by the state to harass and intimidate activists and human rights defenders. 

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to correct this unjust and critical situation:

· I call upon you to immediately and unconditionally release Evan Mawarire, as he has been detained solely for the peaceful exercise of his rights as enshrined in the Zimbabwe constitution and regional and human rights law and standards;

· I urge you to ensure the criminal justice system is not misused to target or harass human rights defenders;

· Lastly, I call upon you to take all steps necessary to end the practice of arbitrary arrest and unlawful detention of human rights activists.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this terrible injustice taking place in Zimbabwe.

Sincerely,  

